

HOLY TRINITY STACKSTEADS C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL,

Booth Road, Stacksteads, Bacup OL13 0QW

Tel: 01706 877025 Fax: 01706 870482

Headteacher: Mr J. Aspin B.Sc.













WHOLE SCHOOL - COVID19 UPDATE - 8TH JULY 2020

END OF YEAR REPORTS:

Your child's teacher has prepared an End of Year Report for your child. The report is obviously different to that normally produced. The report gives an assessment of your child's attainment and progress up to the end of the Spring Term, when the Covid-19 restrictions began.

The report indicates, based on their performance at the end of the Spring Term, what your child's level of attainment <u>was most likely to have been</u> by the end of the school year had lessons continued as normal.

However, due to the break in classroom-based learning in the Summer Term, your child will not have met that prediction, and will need to catch-up during the 2020-2021 school year.

The school's curriculum and timetable will be modified in September to give all children the opportunity to make accelerated progress in key skills by increasing the time given to literacy and numeracy. Individual support may be provided to children where this is possible. Further information on plans for next school year, that meet the DFE quidelines, will be published in due course.

SENDING THE REPORT TO YOU - PLEASE READ THIS:

The report will be sent home at some stage during next week via email. We will use the email address that was provided to allow your child to access Class Zoom Sessions to do this.

If this email address is not appropriate, you must send an email to contact@stacksteads.lancs.sch.uk from the new, preferred email address with your child's name, date of birth and REPORT in the Subject Box.

Parents who did not engage in the requests for their child to take part in Class Zoom Lessons should also carry out the actions above.

Please do this by 12 noon on Friday 10th July. Thank you for your co-operation.

J. Aspin Headteacher